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IN THE MATTER OF PART 6 OF THE PHARMACY ACT 2007 

Ms Beatrice Ross MPSI (Reg. No. 6205) 

 

Following the submission of a report of the Professional Conduct Committee (“the Committee”), the 

Council, at its meeting on 18 January 2018, decided to cancel the registration of Ms Beatrice Ross in 

relation to a finding of professional misconduct by the Committee in it’s report dated 11 December 

2017.  The allegation is set out below:  

Allegation 

That you, whilst you were Superintendent Pharmacist and/or Supervising Pharmacist and/or 

Registered Pharmacist at Beatrice Ross Pharmacy Limited trading as Beatrice Ross Pharmacy 

Limited, Corrin Court, Fermoy, Co. Cork (“the first Pharmacy”) and/or whilst you were a 

Superintendent Pharmacist and/or Registered Pharmacist at B Ross Pharmacy Limited trading 

as Ross Pharmacy, Glengall House, The Square, Cahir, Co. Tipperary (“the second Pharmacy”):  

Submitted one or more claims to the Primary Care Reimbursement Scheme (“PCRS”) in respect 

of the prescription only medications set out at Appendix A, in circumstances where one or more 

of these medications had not been supplied by the first Pharmacy and/or the second 

Pharmacy.   

Finding: professional misconduct 


